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Two Faces of Partnership  
 

This edition of the newsletter will 

concentrate on the partnership that 

Wakefield District Cycle Forum (WDCF) has 

developed with Wakefield Council.  

As you will see most of the news is 

positive and reflects a willingness on the 

part of most Council departm ents to work 

with WDCF in developing and improving 

our network of cycle routes.  

Unfortunately this is not universally true 

and we are yet again in conflict with some 

council officials who put the needs of 

cyclists very low on their list of 

consideration.  
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John Harvey Memorial Ride  

Saturday 26
th

 May 10.15 am  

Queens Mill , Castleford  

 

To celebrate the 

contribution of our 

late, great volunteer, 

John Harvey, to 

Wakefield District 

Cycle Forum, we will 

be holding a John 

Harvey Ride. John led 

rides for us from 

Queens Mill in 

Castleford, so it is 

appropriate that this 

should be the venue 

for his ride. 

Join us for this 

celebration.  

 



 

Castleford to Wakefield Greenway  
 

 

Official Launch of New Path 
 

The much-anticipated official opening of the latest addition to the 

Castleford to Wakefield Greenway took place on the 13
th
 March. Over 

20 Cycle Forum members assembled at the Whitwood Golf Club, which 

sits adjacent to the new path, along with officials and councillors from 

Leeds and Wakefield Councils. 

 

Thankfully the weather was kind 

with no sign of the wintery 

conditions we had been suffering 

up until then. The original launch 

was a victim of the weather and 

had been cancelled. As our group 

of happy cyclists approached the 

ribbon was cut by Councillor 

Peter Box, leader of Wakefield 

Council.  
 

The opening of the new path was featured on the evening news bulletin on 

Radio Leeds. Our Chair, Sandy Clark, was interviewed for the 

programme. He pointed out that Wakefield District Cycle Forum had been 

campaigning for this stretch of path for around 20 years, but that the wait 

had been worth it. óThis is the first time in almost 20 years of campaigning on behalf of cyclists in Wakefield that 

I can say I find nothing to criticise about a piece cycle infrastructureô stated Sandy. 

 

After the launch of the new path we were treated by 

City Connect, the Joint West Yorkshire Authorities 

group responsible for the project, to a drink and butty 

in the Clubhouse. As you can see this was most 

appreciated. 

 

The path has already proved popular with all groups of 

users. Over a period of an hour one Monday morning 

there were 8 cyclists, 12 walkers, 4 dogs, a baby buggy 

and a jogger.  

 

The path will now enhance the routes available for 

our guided rides from Castlefordôs Queens Mill. 

This is already one of our most popular rides and is 

likely to be an even more popular venue now that 

riders can enjoy the beauty of the River Calder free 

of traffic. 

 

    (Spot the rider wearing their helmet correctly) 

  



 

Castleford to Wakefield Greenway   

 

Inaugural Ride 
 

Not contented to wait for the official launch of the new Methley Bridge to Fairies Hill section of the Castleford to 

Wakefield Greenway, the Cycle Forum decided to have its own óunofficialô opening with a ride along the new 

path. The official opening had been postponed for a couple of weeks due to bad weather. 

 

Over twenty joined our easy ride from Queens Mill in 

Castleford, where our Vice-Chair David Leigh, the man with the 

most interesting rides in our programme, claimed a first again 

by leading the inaugural ride on the new path.  

After a cup of tea from the café at the Mill it was 

down to the river and along the amazing new 

path. When the participants arrived at Whitwood 

Golf Club butties were ordered and drinks were 

drunk.  
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   After the Flood 
 

Only weeks after the launch of the Methley Bridge to 

Fairies Hill section of the Castleford to Wakefield 

Greenway, Mother Nature decided to show us who 

was boss.  

 

A few days of torrential rain and melting snow, from 

somewhere up in the Pennines presumably, caused 

the River Calder to burst its banks and our brand-

new cycle path became impassable. 

 

  

When the waters 

subsided, we 

were left with a 

very muddy path 

for around 200 

metres. A bit of 

a mess as you 

can see from the 

photo. 

 

But not to worry 

our every-ready 

workgroup came to 

the rescue and on a 

bright Monday 

morning they were 

out with their 

shovels and 

brushes clearing 

the path of all 

obstructions.  

10 of our volunteers turned up and within a couple of 

hours the mud was gone.  

 

What a group of HEROES!! (See headline photo) 
 


